
Winefest 

 
Saturday, November 1, 2014 

Dinner 7:00 p.m. 

Dance  8:30 p.m 

Music by: Alpen Echoes 

Cost:  $30.00 per person, includes our original Roladen Dinner with all the 

trimmings. Prepared by the Kolping Members – 1 bottle of wine per couple. Beer, 

soft drinks, pretzels & chips 

Reservations must be made in advance. (before Oct. 26th) 

Call:  Linda or John Knizner, 513-563-8928 

Send payment to:   Linda & John Knizner 

1020 Market St., Cincinnati, Ohio   45215 

(Make checks payable to:   Kolping Society,   please include self 

addressed, stamped  return envelope) 
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MEMORIAL MASS 

GOETTAFEST 
 

November 9, 2014 
Kolping Center – 10235 Mill Rd. 

Mass     11:00 am 
Goetta Breakfast to Follow  

$7.00 per person 
$20.00 per family  

(Children under 10 eat Free!!!) 
 

RESERVATIONS -A –MUST!!!!!!! 
Call Barbara Hessler, 513-742-8842 

This Mass is dedicated to our members who have passed away over the year.  
Please try to attend to make this a special mass for the families and the 

members. 
 

God, Creator and Redeemer of all the faithful, grant the souls of your servants 
and handmaids the forgiveness of all their sins. Through our devout prayers 
may they obtain the pardon which they have always desired! We ask this 

through Christ our Lord, Amen. 



 

 

Kolping History – September & October 
 
Once again, the floodgates of Kolping history have opened.  During August and September, contributions 
came from Cathy Weissmann, Jerry Meyer, Ann Gerbus, Mary & Gus Kramer, Phyllis & Bill 
Lunnemann, Gerry Kreutzjans, Amy Gerbus, Gary Gerdes, Gert & Gus Schroeder, Harry Talkers, Heddy 
Freese, Charlie Zix, Ted & Christel Leuker, Dottie & Carl Nissen, Marlene & Charlie Lintz, Elizabeth & 
Clem Ricke (daughter of Henry Abbing, founder), the Wenker Family (children of Ben Wenker, founder), 
Clara & George Ostendorf, Pete Dinnesen (son of Peter Dinnesen, king in 1950), Doris Wilke, Ted & 
Mary Tegenkamp, Margaret Borchers, Mary Ann Birn Rathman (daughter of founder, George Birn), 
Brother Marcel, Shirley Kramer Brockmann (daughter of William Kramer, king in 1930), Jim & Carolann 
Slouffman, Terri Tegenkamp Beiter, Janet & Heinz Kuhl, Kay Kempe Huss, Joe Kempe (daughter and 
son of Joe Kempe, king in 1946), Jane Fitzpatrick (granddaughter of Ed Lamping, king in 1929), Mary 
Ann Garmann Blom (daughter of Theodor Garmann, founder and king in 1949), Mary Vennemeyer 
Williams and Margot Vennemeyer Wachs (daughters of George Vennemeyer, founder), Erich Schulte, 
Carl Kreimer, (son of Hermann Kreimer, king in 1936), Maria Suedbeck (niece-in-law of Alvin 
Roetepohl, king in 1932), Agnes & Joe Schlake, Klaus Heuer (Pete Dinnesen’s cousin from Osnabrück), 
Gene Bertke, Rose Ahrnsen Reifenberger, Ron and Robert Ahrnsen (three children of Tony Ahrnsen, 
king in 1959), Jennifer Welage Jenkins (granddaughter of Joe Welage, king in 1939), Rita Luenne Taylor 
(daughter of August Luenne, founder and king in 1941), Heinz & Carol Kalkhoff, Gunther Stark, Karen 
Wienkamp, Joe Lamping (son of Herman Lamping, king in 1928), Ben Jansen, Jr. (son of Ben Jansen, 
Sr., founder and king in 1937) and Father Bruno.  And a great big posthumous thank you goes to Ed 
Lamping who saved so much Kolping history that we will all enjoy. 
 

Do you have one of those old photo albums with black pages and pictures held in place by photo 
corners?  Pete Dinnesen and Mary Ann Birn Rathman have them and they are treasure troves of 
good pictures.  Your old albums could hold some treasures too!  Sitting in the homes of members 
and the children of former members, looking through photo albums, has become our hobby over 
the last nine months.  It is great fun and rewarding. 
 

Does anyone know a child or grandchild of Konrad and Mary Tholen, king and queen in 1942?  Does 
anyone know the children or grandchildren of Joe & Johanna Niemann, king and queen in 1934?  We 
need a contact person for these two.  
 
We are happy to bring a large file of old photos to anyone who would like to do some identification of the 
faces of long ago Kolping members.  If you were active at Kolping in the fifties and sixties, you can 
probably help out with this.   
 
In 1960, Father David Hiller was doing the Kolping Bulletin. We have come across a few of the issues 
and wonder if any of the long time members have a bunch more of them buried in a box in a dark corner 
of their basement.  If you know of things that have gone on at Kolping over the years that you think we 
may be overlooking, please bring your ideas to our attention.   
 
We have the handwritten meeting minutes from the date of the founding of the Ladies Auxiliary on 
August 9, 1930.  If they were typed, we could translate them ourselves.  Ted Tegenkamp and 
Manfred Schnetzer can’t do all the translating needed for the book alone!  Can someone who is 
better able to read the handwriting help by just typing the minutes or translating them? 
 
Now, we know this may sound like a broken record, but it is vitally important that your memories of 
being part of Kolping are included in this history book.  Your children and grandchildren will be glad that 
you left a memory for them.   
 



 

 

Kolping History (Continued) 
 
IMPORTANT: We’re still having trouble finding meeti ng minutes from 1948-1978.  Does anybody 
know who the recording secretaries were during these decades?  We tried to get the bound volumes 
of Kolping Banners from mid 1948 to 1978 from the Kolping Library in New York, but the 
president of the national organization will not allow them to be shipped to us at our cost. We think 
that some articles in the Banner during those years may be able to fill in some of the gaps created 
by the missing meeting minutes.   
 
Maybe one of the other Kolping USA families also has copies of these volumes and can send them to 
us at our cost or at least photocopy any articles relating to Cincinnati Kolping that may be 
contained in these volumes.   
 
We already have the bound volumes of Banners from 1928 to mid 1948 and they contain priceless 
memories of the early times of our Society.  Kolping brothers and sisters from other U.S. families, 
please help if you can! 
 
The Ladies Auxiliary Memory Bank Committee will be chaired by Gert Schroeder.  Gert would like to 
have some who have been members of the Auxiliary longer than she has to help her record the history of 
the group over the last forty or more years.  
 
Gert is following in the footsteps of Rick Hill, Ted Wilke, Joan Rehling, Harry Talkers and Mary & Gus 
Kramer (Sports), Mike Seibel (Brewers), Doris Wilke (4-H), Karrie Seibel and her cohorts (Young 
Families) in providing some historical background on the various sub groups.  This list also includes Jim 
Slouffman (Sängerchor), Ted Tegenkamp (Father David Hiller Fund), as well as Terri Tegenkamp Beiter 
and Karen Schnetzer Wienkamp (Young Kolping, Teens), and Heinz Kalkhoff and Agnes Schlake 
(Pigeon Club).  As of the date this article needed to be submitted, we were also trying to get a team 
together to recount the history of Young Kolping from the fifties and sixties.  How about someone who 
would like to write something on the Schützen Club?  The help of these members has been so valuable, 
since we have nearly no experience with most of these groups.  Their efforts will make the history of the 
Society much more complete, and we thank them. 
 
So far, we have scanned about 2400 photos, documents, etc.  These items, when added to the nearly 2000 
pages of photocopied items, create a mountain of information.  We will continue collecting until the end 
of the year and then begin to assemble this mountain into a history.  The response from 132 people has 
been overwhelming and more than we ever expected.  The only problem resulting from this massive 
response is keeping the book to 750 pages.  The end of the year will be upon us before we know it, so 
please bring those lost treasures into the light of day so they can be preserved. 
 

If you know the children or grandchildren of members who have passed away, and you think that 
they may be in possession of old photos, etc. that might add to the history of the Society, please pass 
along our contact information or call us with contact information for these children and 
grandchildren.  We are trying to leave no stone unturned in the search for the Society’s history. 
 
 
Mike & Nancy Pelzel  
6205 Twinwillow Lane  
Cincinnati, Ohio 45247  
pelzelfest@aol.com  
513-385-3120 
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Notice 
Upon the death of a MEMBER, please call the 

President of the Kolping Society or one of the 

Bereavement Committee members.  In order that 

the membership can be aware that a MEMBER has 

died, the family of the decedent should be willing 

to place in the Death Notice that the decedent is a  

Member of the Kolping and at what time Kolping 

members should assemble for prayers. (This should 

be mutually agreed upon by the family and the 

Kolping representatives).  The Board of Trustees 

agreed that this notice should present members of 

the Bereavement Committee are:  Christa Olding, 

Marilee Uhlhorn, Lois Kemper or Berni Brunsman 

 

 

The Kolping Sängerchor is always  

Interested in new members. If you are  

Interested in singing with us, please  

Talk to one of our singers about  

applying for membership.  

 Make Music a  

Part of Your Life 

 

Join the Choir! 

 

KOLPING PHONE NUMBERS 

President – Walter Amrein, 513-367-1511 

V. President – Richard Ellensohn, 513-742-5895 

Membership – Nancy Ellensohn, 513-742-5895 

Sick Comm.  – Christa Olding, 513-385-1476 

 

Sub Group Presidents: 

Brewing Klub – Mike Seibel, 513-256-8213 

Sängerchor – Jim Slouffman, 513-871-8447 

Schützen Club – Aaron Callahan, 513-406-3188 

Seniors – Christa Olding, 513-385-1476 

Sports Club – Rick Hill, 513-858-1174 

Young Families – Paul Ahrnsen, 513-542-8554  

House & Grounds – Werner Wilke, 513-521-5019 

Kolping Center 

Clubhouse Rentals –  513-851-7951 then press 1 

Business Office – 513-851-7951 then press 1 

Clubhouse – 513-851-7951 then press 5 

Hall, 513-851-1951 then press 4 

 

Deaths 

Our sympathy to the family of M. Vic Finnegan who 

passed away in September. 

Dan Rudolf, husband of Angela Rudolf passed 

away this past month our sympathy to Angela and 

their children, Joe, Bob, Jane, and Gary. 

May their souls and the souls of all the faithful 

departed rest in peace. 

 

Happy Birthday TO ALL OUR MEMBERS WHO 

ARE CELEBRATING THEIR BIRTHDAY THIS 

MONTH 

October Birthday Query 

Date of Birth Last Name First 

Name 
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October Birthday Query 

Date of Birth Last Name First 

Name 
10/1 Gerdes Bernie 
10/1 Vogt Erica 
10/2 Von Den Benken Karl 
10/2 Hopkins Tom 
10/2 Finke Michael 
10/2 Seibel Tyler 
10/3 Kalkhoff Greg 
10/4 Adick Donald 
10/4 Brunsman Gary 
10/4 Bewley Nick 
10/6 Lintz Marlene 
10/6 Langefeld John 

10/07 Kohorst John 
10/8 Kreutzjans Gerry 
10/8 Wienkamp Paul 
10/9 Pohlabeln Rudy 
10/9 Tegenkamp Mary 
10/9 Lintz Wayne 

10/12 Gerbus Hank 
10/12 Brown Jim 
10/12 Meyerrose Heinz 
10/12 Holstein Gisela 
10/13 Geoppinger Robert 
10/14 Yeager Max 
10/15 Stroeer Gerhard 
10/15 Musbach Rita 
10/16 Ruether Liz 
10/16 Rebholz William 
10/16 Vogelsang Joseph 
10/17 Gottenbusch Gregory 
10/18 Stegman Jerry 
10/18 Gutzwiller Lois 
10/18 Schwietering Dianne 
10/18 Golden Martin 
10/19 Verhoff Frank 
10/19 Callahan Michael A. 
10/19 Tegenkamp Tom 
10/19 Hlvaty James 
10/20 Ricke Clemens 

October Birthday Query 

Date of Birth Last Name First 

Name 
10/20 Moeller Mary Ellen 
10/21 Sieverding Henry 
10/22 Schoenberger Charlotte 
10/22 Althoff Jamie 
10/23 Hauser Alvin 
10/23 Fischer Hans J. 
10/23 Westendorf William 
10/24 Abeln Lynn 
10/25 Mueller John H. 
10/26 Stidham Kathy 
10/27 Isfort Mary Ann 
10/27 Luther Teri 
10/27 Rademacher Katherine 
10/28 Tomlinson Paul 
10/28 Kemper Lois 
10/30 Klein Robert 
10/30 Macke Ernst 
10/30 Neubauer Robert 
10/30 Foster Rick 
10/31 Anhofer Paul 

   

 

Articles for the 

November Bulletin are 

due on Friday, before 

noon, November 7
th

. 

 

 

MEMORIAL 
MASS/GOETTAFEST 

November 9, 2014 
Kolping Center – 10235 Mill Rd. 
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Mass     11:00 a.m 

Goetta Breakfast to Follow 

$7.00 per person 

$20.00 per family (Children under 10 Free) 

RESERVATIONS a MUST: 

Call 

Barbara Hessler, 513-742-8842 

We will be remembering our members who have 
passed away in the past year in this mass.  The 

families of the deceased will be invited to bring a 
lighted candle up to the alter in remembrance of 

their loved ones.   

Please try to attend to make this a special mass for 
the families and the members. 

*************************************** 

Euchre Schedule 2014 

Kolping Center - 10235 Mill Rd., Cincinnati, 

Ohio   45231 

Sunday’s at 1:30 p.m. 

October 5 & 19 

November 9 & 23 

December 7 & 21  

Be sure to come early to register.  We begin 

playing at 1:30 p.m. 

For info call:   Doris Wilke,   513-521-5019 or 

513-519-1167 

********************************************* 

 

Congratulations 
Pat & Irene Whalen  

On your 

30th Wedding Anniversary 
 

Join the Kolping Seniors 

DECEMBER 11, 2014 

Thursday, 

December 11, 2014 

2:30 p.m. Depart Kolping Society, 10235 

Mill Road, Cincinnati, OH. 

5:00 p.m. Arrive at King Fish Restaurant for 

your included dinner.  Tonight’s 

entrée choices are:  Whitefish 

Filet; Grilled or Blackened Salmon 

or Chicken Tenders. 

6:30 p.m. Depart for Mega Cavern. 

7:00 p.m. Arrive at Mega Cavern.  Your tour 

time is 7:15 p.m. 

7:45 p.m. Depart for home. 

9:45 p.m. Approximate return to Kolping 

Center. 

 

Tour Cost Per Person: 

$89.00 

For More Information or to Make a 

Reservation, Please Contact: 

Doris Wilke, 513-521-5019 

Save the Date – Stube 

Nacht – January 17, 2015 
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We hope you can join us for Kolping’s 2nd Annual 

Wein & Bier Stube Nacht, as we look to build on 

our fun in 2014!  Plans are being made for a more 

enhanced Fest Hall and fun experience for the 

entire family.  This is a family friendly experience, 

so make your plans to bring everyone! 

Please save the date of January 17, 2015 and pass 

the word onto your friends, family, and co-

workers!  More details will be provided as January 

draws near. 

**************************************** 

Sick List – Shut Ins 

Agnes Oevermeyer  Gene & Sis Meister 

Ray Shively   Gunther Uhlhorn 

Frances Deddens  Carlie Lintz 

Ted Segbers   Lorraine Hoerstmann 

Regina Albers   Dick Kuntz  

Dick Ellenshon   Gerhard Oevermeer 

Evlyn Busam   Wy Verhoff  

 

Remember these folks in your prayers.   Send a 

card, stop for a short visit, give them a call.   It is 

always nice to hear from friends when you are not 

able to get out.   Those four walls get real 

confining. 

****************************************** 

Kolping Seniors 

The next Kolping Seniors meeting will be held on 

Tuesday, November 11th at 11:;30 a.m.  

Come enjoy a fall get together, meet old and new 

friends and enjoy a delicious lunch & 

Gemütlichkeitl 

Lunch in November will be a POT LUCK, 

meet will be provided and each attendee is 

asked to bring a covered dish.   (Enough for 

6 people). To make sure we have enough 

of everything it would be helpful if you 

followed this plan. 

If your name starts with: 

A – J    Bring a dessert 

K – R Bring a Salad 

S – Z   Bring a vegetable dish 

Everyone is welcome to attend, ask a friend 

and come out for a good time. 

********************************* 

Fr. David Hiller  

Endowment Fund Report 

  

Vic Finnegan Memorial -  Carol & Allen Cliff 

Whalen 30
th

 Wedding Anniv. – Mrs. Cathy Markus 

Donations – Shooting Club Raffle 

Sept. Shooting Team - Bar Tips 

 

We extend our condolences to the Vic Finnegam 

family and thank those who remembered him with 

a donation to the fund. 

 

A big thank you to the Shooting Club who 

presented the fund with the proceeds of their 

monthly raffle 

 

Congratulations to Irene & Pat Whalen on their 30th 

anniversary and Mrs. Kathy Markuis for making a 

donation to this fund in their honor 

 

The fund paid out $18,550.00 for scholarships (7) 

and the administration fee to Cincinnati 

Scholarship Foundation.  We congratulate the 

scholarship recipients and wish them well. 

Ted Tegenkamp, Treasurer 

513-941-6439 

Miscellaneous News 

 

Firewood:  There are approximately 30 dead 

trees along Mill Road.   Some of those have been 

dropped and are being cleaned up by the Tuesday 
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crew.  More trees along the road need to be cut 

down to clear the dead stuff out.  There are a 

bunch of larger pieces stacked along Mill Rd. and if 

you are looking for dry firewood free, here is your 

opportunity.   All the pieces stacked there can be 

handled by one person.  So come and get them.  

       More dead trees need to be taken down in the 

picnic area for safety sake.   This work will have to 

be contracted out because we do not have the 

expertise nor the required equipment. 

Festival Grounds:  the festival ground (N. of the 

main building) had about 20 large loads of topsoil 

spread on it.  The final grade is going to be make 

around 10/1/14.  The place is beginning to look 

much better and once it is seeded and new grass is 

sprouting we’ll have something that we can be 

proud of. 

Oktoberfest Downtown:  Trey Seibel’s crew who 

took over the organization of this event did a good 

job.  The dollar amount for that weekend is 

amazing.   A very respectable outcome for a 

fantastic weekend. 

Parking Lot:  THE PARKING LOT NEEDS SOME 

SERIOUS ATTENTION IN PLACES.  The board is 

studying how to best approaches on how to 

fix/repair it since there are many different opinions 

on this topic.  A significant cost to the society is 

involved. 

Thanks you:  Once again thanks to Angie and Ron 

(Reinhold) Lampe .   It is for their donation of 4’    

bush hog to the society.  The wood shredder works 

wonderfully.   We have not had the chance to use 

the bush hog because of all the other activities in 

recent weeks but once things calm down a little 

we’ll test it in the retention pond since it needs 

cleaning before winter. 

Original “K” Camp:  Gene Bertke showed six of us 

where the first “K” camp was on the Little Miami 

River.   It was shown to him approx... ten years ago 

by Joe Welage and John Schnieder who were both 

93 years young at the time.  Gene wanted more 

members to know the whereabouts of this site 

because he did not want the burden of being the 

only member who knew about the camp.  So six of 

us piled into Doris & Werner Wilke’s van on 

Sunday, Sept. 28, 2014 and Doris drove us to 

Clough Pike and Rt. 132.   A part of the foundation 

is still there and this trip was extremely interesting.   

The other folks who went were Nancy & Mike 

Pelzel and myself.   

We would like to show this place to some younger 

members and we invite you to contact anyone of 

us to make arrangements for a trip to the other 

side of town so this information is not lost and that 

we are not the only ones that know of its location. 

Ted Tegenkamp 

***************************************** 

From the PrFrom the PrFrom the PrFrom the President’ s Desk,s Desk,s Desk,s Desk,    

     A HUGE Thank you, to Trey and Mike Seibel 

and Paul Wienkamp, for Chairing the Downtown 

Oktoberfest. A special thanks to Jim Schneider for 

staffing the cash drawer for all the hours the Fest 

was open. Another Huge thank to the110 

volunteers that worked in the booth and the crews 

who erected and tore down the booth. 

It was a lot of work and sacrifice on the part of 

those that made this the most successful 

Downtown fest ever. Thank you also to Werner 

Wilke for chairing this event for many years. 

     A big and grateful Thank you, from your fellow 

Kolping members. 

          Please welcome the six new members that 

were initiated at the October 3, meeting. Their 

names will appear in next months’ Bulletin. 

ELECTION of NEW TRUSTEES and NATIONAL 

REPRESENTATIVE, will take place at the November 

7, General meeting. Please attend and show your 

support for the candidates. 

Treu Kolping 

Walt Amrein 

Kolping Golf League 

 
The Kolping Golf League concluded its 2014 season 

at Beech Creek Golf Course on Thursday, October 
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2.  The league golf party was held that evening at 

the home of Mike and Nancy Pelzel.  Over twelve 

golfers were present with spouses and a good time 

was had by all.  

 

The Golf league champion this year was Mike 

Pelzel, followed closely behind by Carl Nissen and 

Harry Schwietering(?) and Henry Arents.  A 

scramble format was used this year with each 

member of the winning scramble team receiving a 

point.  Among the many highlights this year, one 

member recorded a “hole-in-one”. 

 

The league continues to play each Thursday at 9:30 

am at Beech Creek Golf Course until cold weather 

arrives. 

 

 

 

Schützen Klub Korner 
 
Next Shooting Date: October 17, 2014 
Place: Kolping Clubhouse 
Practice: 7:00 p.m. Competition: 8:00 
 
Targets: Team Trautman 
Bar: Team Seibel 
Food: Team G Brunsman 
Tickets: Team Westendorf 
 
 
High Individual Practice Shot:  
Mike Callahan - 69 
High Individual: Al Drees - 71 
 
Team captains must review and sign the 

score sheets each month 
 
***Total team dues must be paid this month or 
shooting will not be permitted.  
***Work Schedule rosters and insurance 
waivers must also be completed this month. 
 
Aaron Callahan, President 
Phone: 513-406-3188 
 
Email: irishone1971@yahoo.com 

******************************************* 

Notice: 

On the calendar of events the King’s Party is listed 

as being  November 22nd.   This date has been 

changed to January 10th. 2015 

Please mark your calendar 

************************************ 

I Will Do More 

I will do more than belong – I will participate 

I will do more than care – I will help 

I will do more than believe – I will practice 

I will do more than be fair – I will be kind 

I will do more than forgive – I will forget 

I will do more than dream – I will work 

I will do more than teach – I will inspire 

I will do more than earn – I will enrich 

I will do more that give – I will serve 

I will do more than live – I will grow 

I will do more than be friendly – I will be a friend 

I will do more than be a citizen -  I will be a patriot  


